Dear Sirs

My family have lived in Hadley Wood for 20 years at 1 Greenbrook Avenue, EN4 0LS. We are members of Hadley Wood Association. Both of our children went to Hadley Wood primary school.

We wish to object to the above proposed site allocation which would allow the development of 160 homes on Green Belt land in Hadley Wood for the following reasons:

- 1. The allocation makes a mockery of having a green belt area in the first place. There are plenty of alternative brown field sites within Enfield which would be far more suitable for future development. Only once all brownfield sites have been fully developed should the Council even contemplate allocating green belt sites and then only when it can be shown that there are urgent housing demands that cannot be met elsewhere.
- 2. If green belt land is swallowed up, it is likely to lead to an increase in adverse mental and physical health of residents putting even greater pressure on local medical resources.
- 3. If the site is to be used it would be far better as an open green area for Enfield residents to enjoy as post lockdown Trent Park Country Park has become overcrowded.